New Town & Broughton Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held

at Drummond Community High School, 

Monday 4th October 2010

Community Council Members Present: 
Community Council Members Present: Ian Mowat (Chair), Anne Casson, Judy Conn, Bill Dunlop (Treasurer), Gaby Holden, Patrick Hutton, John Knight, Alan Welsh, Diane Willis, Lorna Cottier (Lothian and Borders Police)
Members of public present Alan Mackintosh, John Ross Maclean.

Ex officio members present: Cllr Charles Dundas, Cllr Louise Lang.

Apologies: ,  Cllr D Beckett, Jonathan Finn, Cllr. Stuart McIvor, Cllr. Angela Blacklock, Cllr Lesley Hines,  Mark Lawzorowizc, Audrey Cavaye,  Cllr Joanna Mowat, Jo Simpson and Henry Sutherland.
1
Apologies for Absence

As above

2
Minutes of Meeting of 6 September 2010 and matters arising

Minutes were accepted with some alterations -proposed by Judy Conn 
3
Police Report Lorna Cottier

· Generally stats for September were down from August as expected. Main issues: decrease in vandalism and rise in theft. 

· Lorna reminded the public about leaving items such as sat navs on show.  Also warned about easy access to stairwells as there had been thefts of pedal cycles from common stairs. 

· Safe neighborhood group is being set up for ward 11 only. There will be more officers (approx 15 extra police officers) and will meet with CC, residents etc to decide what issues need dealing with. First meeting is likely to be at the end of October at Cockburn Street.   Action: IM to collect names of those wishing to attend. 

· A crime prevention panel is being started. 

· Next few meeting the regular police officers who attend the CC bring those officers from the Safer Neighborhood teams with them.  They will be the officers for this area. 

4        Chair’s report (including Neighbourhood Partnerships) Ian Mowat

· Neighbourhood partnership – items of note Inverleith health provision in Edinburgh West, grants for notice-boards. 

· City Centre Partnership – want to involve CC in neighbourhood partnership and have suggested Tram / containerisation meetings.  Safe and healthy will be the next sub group in December.

· “Away morning” hosted by Leith Community Partnership (LCP) was useful as they are proactive and undertake more projects.  Action: IM would like a volunteer to sit on this as an observer. Cllr. Lang noted that LCP would be happy to take on an issue if this CC had an issue. 

· Leith decides: enables members of the public to decide which organisations/projects will get community grant funding of up to £1000. DATE?

· City Centre joint CC meeting - IM hoped all the conveners could come along to this. Action: conveners to let IM know if they can attend. 

5 
Environment Judy Conn (Mike Penny, Neighbourhood Partnership manager, will update on consultation re Containerisation in the City Centre)

· Mike Penny noted that the consultation wants to move away from bag waste and increase food waste collection.

· Northumberland Street, Cumberland Street & Drummond Place will be consulted. Other resident groups will be consulted. Dates for consultation will be sent out after the school holiday. Mike will report back to residents groups once consultations have been completed.

Judy:
· There will be 16-24 allotments in Stockbridge for local people and others. 

· Query raised as to land at Eyre place – a proposal for a community  orchard is being made to the owners RBS
· 2 gardens had received green flag awards - Hopetoun Crescent and London Road. 

· Gayfield Road had been given £20,000 for the gardens 

· Broughton Street Lane graffiti – despite cleaning it was too stubborn to come off. 

· There will be an Inverleith budget meeting – this may affect the King George Park budget. 

· Black bag on railings should be collect as clear instructions to the refuse collectors have been given. If they are not, take a note of collection lorry number; this will be dealt with if reported.

· When consultations about refuse occur IM wanted to ensure that residents associations were informed and suggested using the Spurtle to inform people and possibly a public meeting - to consider doing in the New Year. 

6
Planning: John Knight

·  The planning sub-committee has not met this month.  All casework has been routine and of little consequence.

· Since the September meeting 7 WHS applications and 1 non-WHS have been examined. None has required comment.

· On previous casework, a generally supportive letter on 10-14 Princes Street was submitted.  The decision to refuse the renewal of original windows at 22 Scotland Street has been examined by the Review Panel on 15 September, but no decision  yet.

· JK attended the EACC Question Time on Planning on 11 September at which both the Convener of the CEC Planning Committee, Councillor Lowrie, and the Deputy Head Planner, John Inman, were present.  Discussion was held on how to achieve contributions from developers for general infrastructure improvements etc, and Mr. Inman described the proposed Area Development Framework workshops at which all stakeholders in an area would be encouraged to participate and seek solutions.

· A useful response from the Planning Dept. following the 'One Year On' seminar on 19 August titled Community Engagement on Planning Proposals (covered in the previous report) indicates several recommendations such as identifying 'major' developments in the Bulletin and also improved procedures for statutory consultee status look likely to be adopted.

· JK attended the Civic Forum meeting on 14 September.  Discussion was had on the proposed Good Neighbour Agreements between contractor and community to work together when a site is developed.  Of more interest to us is that following trials, slim-line double-glazing is now acceptable in Listed Buildings unless the original Crown glass survives.

· The draft World Heritage Site Management Plan (to replace the existing time-expired version) is now available for consultation, and comments have to be in by the end of October.  Having perused it JK found little that was new. There was a lot of discussion at the meeting but the general feeling was that there were no objectives and target, no mention of Princess’s Street, concerns about no guaranteed funding for the next year, lack of a waste management plan and a need for a sustainable community. It was agreed that JK would draft a document reflecting the main points expressed for the chair’s approval. There is to be a workshop at EWH on 12 October at 2pm.

· Consultation is also offered on the revised Edinburgh Standards for Sustainable Building and JK had looked through the draft online.  It is mainly concerned with large development sites of which there are few left in the CC area.  However, the control of carbon emission is now required for all new buildings so we will have to get used to solar panels and 'sedum' roofs etc.  The 'thumbs-down' to UPVC windows and doors is encouraging as this may hopefully be extended to older buildings too.  As it is all good stuff JK saw little need to respond formally to this particular consultation but if any member having viewed the guidelines at www.edinburgh.gov.uk (search Edinburgh Standards for Sustainable Building) wishes us to comment on any particular aspect He would do so.

7
Transport Patrick Hutton

TRAMS

· Members attended tie/CEC presentation at St Paul’s and St George’s Wed 15/09 re tram TRO issues.

· No decision has been taken on how tram route could be stopped short at St Andrews Sq or York Place. NTBCC view is very much that York Place would only be supported if the trams were actually providing a service here, as the disruption is otherwise huge. There are issues with how the trams could reverse and change tracks, etc, and the conditions seem to be that the trams must be on the flat to stop and reverse and that crossovers must be in segregated areas (this latter very much NOT the case in Germany, from personal observation the following week!) As a result, reversing services in St Andrews Sq is not seen as feasible.

· An option was suggested that the trams could run-round St Andrews Sq, but tie/CEC say that this is outside the limit of deviation (and they do not wish to go back to Holyrood for a further Act), also there are issues from Historic Scotland, etc, regarding tram catenary poles in the sightline from South St David’s St to the Scott Monument.

· A follow-up Transport sub-committee discussion agreed to send a letter to councillors, etc, but this was later dropped. It seems that CEC wouldn’t entertain deputations or submissions anyway.

· Blenheim Place was also discussed. If the trams are going no further than York Place then the pressure is off, but there is still uncertainty as to what might be happening. CEC did suggest that there might be traffic trials/modifications to see if a RH turn in could be maintained.

· The Moray Feus – there seems to be no movement to free them from through traffic to Queen St. This remains the most important issue with the present tram TRO for the NTBCC. Tie/CEC seems unwilling to consider alternatives at Hope St to allow North/West-bound traffic out.

· Latest is that CEC have deferred review of the TROs until 23 November. 
· Bellevue Place new crossing point just north of E Claremont St   has been approved, and the “church” side pavement will  be widened.
Parking

· You will have seen the news that the roll-out of shared use bays, etc, has been deferred until funds permit. This is a disappointment on two grounds; one that there would have been a net increase in parking provision due to the conversion of some single-yellows into bays, and second that there are hopes that the new parking signs could be affixed to railings, etc, with a consequent removal of poles. The scaling of permits against engine size/pollution is recommended as going ahead, as it has no infrastructure costs, and is expected to be revenue-neutral.

8
Licensing Iain McGill

One Application received for a Street trader - in Rose Street – Chair recommended that no comment was required
9
Treasurer’s report and website update Bill Dunlop
Bank balance is healthy.

Work is progressing on the website and BD asked members to sign up to become familiar with the site itself. Noted that there may be teething problems. Need to think about the timing about publicising the website. Lack of time prevented full report. 
10
Activities of Local Street or Amenity Associations

Nothing to report 
Cllr Dundas noted there would be a budget meeting on 6th October
